
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 11, 2015  
 

Present:    Margaret Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 
      Jennifer Gaudette             
 
Guests:     None 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The board reviewed septic plans for: 
Jeff Gilbert  Map 219 Lot 31.1 
Holly Hayward  Map 219 Lot 27.113 
 
ROAD AGENT GLOVER and MR. BIELEFIELD met with DOT and James Aldrich to discuss 
his drainage issues.  DOT Engineer advised that the Aldrich’s can file for a permit that may help 
with the water problem. 
 
The board received a pole request from EVERSOURCE to eliminate one pole and to replace one 
pole on Sunset Hill Road for a new residence. 
 
The board approved a building permit for John Wagner for an addition on Map 218, Lot 60. 
 
The board approved a building permit for Daniel and Kathy Hinds for new porch and interior 
renovations on Map 214, Lot 10. 
 
The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by: 
North Country Chamber Players: May 16, 2015, July 11, 18, 25, August 1, 8 
Garnet Hill:  June 23, 2015 
 
The board received three bids for the SHFD pickup truck and the highest bid was $1755.00.  If 
that person does not come in with a check in five days the truck will go to the next highest 
bidder. 
 
The board reviewed prices for refinishing the Meetinghouse floor.  The board felt that with 
additional work to be done on the building that the floor restoration would be better in the fall. 
 
The board thanks Paul Mitchell for his volunteer work in cleaning up around Coffin Pond and 
along Route 18.  
 
The board has received several questions in regard to a possible change of use at the Presby 
Property which appears to be serving as a truck terminal.  The board will follow up with the 
owner. 
 
The Town and the Sugar Hill Historical Museum will co-host an informational session with 
Maggie Stier of the NH Preservation Alliance on Monday June 8th at 5:30 PM.  The session will 
focus on the historical aspects of the upcoming Northern Pass permitting process. 
 



The board is still working on setting up training for the land use boards in the area.  Five towns 
have shown interest in attending. 
 
The employee evaluations will be given out to the department heads and asked for return date of 
Monday the 18th. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of May 4, 2015 seconded by MS. 
CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion 
to adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next 
regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday May 18, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 
5:30pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


